Minutes of the Pedals  Meeting for May 17th 2010 at The Globe.

Speaker: Jon Robinson, Nottingham Post

Answered a range of questions about his work at the Nottingham (no longer Evening) Post, the types of stories likely to get published and his own experience as a regular commuting cyclist.

Present: 

Hugh McClintock, David Miller, Terry Scott,  Andrew Househam, John Bannister, Dave Clark, Liz Kirk, Andrew Martin, Arthur Williams, Roy Wilson, Susan Young, Roger Codling, Ken McLennan, David Earnshaw and Martin Quarton.

Apologies for absence 

Peter Osborne, Lynne Booth and Peter Briggs.

Matters arising from the previous month's meeting (held 17th April 2010 at The Globe).

· Wording for revised Pedals constitution. Notice has gone out with newsletter for members to have 28 days before a final decision is made at next month's meeting.

·  East Midlands Cycling Forum - proposed date for next meeting - Sat 2 October (in Nottingham) and possible venues. Similar format as before. Venue: Possibility of Globe, or Riverside – Dave Clark to check, or Canal House – decision to be made next month. Speakers could include Helen Ross of Cycling for Health and Matt Easter, the new East Midlands Regional Manager for Sustrans..  Ucycle team also to be invited. There needs to be opportunity for a discussion about the future of the forum and a new person to run it.

· Addition of a "Pedals Corner" in Cyclonda (CTC publication). Dave Clark will follow this up with Cathy Melia to find out what space is likely to be available and how we could best use this. It was agreed that it would be useful to have at least contact details for Pedals.

Discussion of Various issues of Cycling Provision.

1. Secure bike parking at the flats at Turners Quay. Something that could be raised with Jon at Nott'm Post and Hugh will raise it at Cycling Development Group (CDG).

2. Spreading of tacks to cause punctures on riverside path near Attenborough Nature Reserve. There has been an article in the Nott'm Post‏. Local police should be informed if this occurs again.

3. A52: reopening of Sharphill path‏ (under A52) This has now been confirmed as a right of way and will be opened to cyclists.

4. A52 - RSPCA junction and pedestrian crossing – issues raised by Mr Michael Bedford. He is continuing to push Co. Council and is keeping Hugh informed. Radcliffe is outside the main area of Pedals interest.

5. Nottingham's Heritage Open Day – would Pedals like to take part? Some of the Rural Rides could fit within this remit. It was agreed that it was an opportunity to raise Pedals profile and link with Nottm Civic Society. Agreed to discuss for next years Rural Rides programme. A mapped route would require more research. Hugh is to ask Larry to include a link to Civic Society from the Pedals website.

6. CDG – minutes are on the Pedals website. Keith Morgan's cycle network map is in draft form – he would welcome further comments. Arthur is to request a pdf copy to circulate to limited Pedals members.

7. Feedback from Strelley Commuter corridor meeting. In general it was found to be a useful improvement, but some important issues were raised especially the inconsistency between Ridewise guidelines and the City's practical facilities.

8. There are still many outstanding improvements that were suggested on the Hucknall Road route and little response so far from the City. Individual Pedals members are encouraged to email the City Council. Hugh has encouraged City officers to use the Cycle Audit package put together by Tim Pheby.

9. Next week there is a preliminary meeting for Clifton & Wilford Commuter corridor – Hugh and Roger plan to attend.

10. Roger is to follow up with Keith Morgan a suggestion that he has for improving the new Station cycle parking.

11. Campaign about barriers in West Bridgford – it was noted that this problem also affects disabled users of the shared paths. The discussion included the difficulty of preventing motorbikes without making it difficult to cycle, especially with a trailer. In general it was agreed that barriers are not the best solution – if the problem is with motorcycles, the police can impound them.

12. Co Council transport mobility strategy – Hugh is to send in comments to include cycling and including comment from Graham Hubbard.

13. Dave Miller raised issue of new pedestrian crossing Rugby Road W Bridgford. He will contact the local councillor to suggest a site meeting.

14. Problem at Abbey Bridge/Castle Blvd roundabout. Others confirmed this is a problem – Hugh plans to follow this up at next CDG.

Future Events and Meetings

· Workplace Challenge – is to be launched soon with input from a range of national and local organisations. Information will go on Pedals website. The organizers are looking for contacts in companies. For the Media launch  they are looking for interesting bikes, eg. Raleigh Chopper, tandem. 

· Pedals new chapter barbeque – suggested at Johnston's Arms, Lenton. Dave Clark will make contact with relevant members. It was agreed that the wider Nott'm cycling community should also be invited. 23rd July is the suggested date.

· Training Session for Bike ride leaders – Murat is organizing this on Monday 24th May to recruit more  for people for the Cycling for Health (CfH) project.

· Speakers at forthcoming Pedals meetings: Next month Helen Hemstock of Big Wheel; Murat Basaran from CfH in July. There is a possibility of getting Chris Carter of City Council in October; new Sustrans E. Midlands co-ordinator in November.

· Cycle Forum after Wheelie Big breakfast – Hugh and Arthur plan to attend this on 24th June.

· Green Festival – position of stall will be a first come first serve. Dave Clark will bring the stand, etc. Martin will be there and Andrew. Dave will collect at the end of the day. Suggestion to link up with Dr Bike in future to provide cycle parking/maintenance together.

· Sherwood Festival – Arthur will check if Sherwood/Mapperley Transition group will have a stall – would be useful to know scope of their stall to avoid duplicating with Pedals

· Andrew M is to contact Coral Simpson regarding the Stapleford Local Area Forum meeting.

Pedals organisational issues

· Peter Briggs attended the Cyclenation AGM last weekend. The main issue decided on was a change to the membership fee structure - groups will be changed on a per member basis (20p per member per year).

· Issues raised in an email from Andrew Martin:  (a) the amount of time Hugh spends on Pedals activities especially the numerous emails which our activity generates. Could, Hugh compile a weekly digest of emails for circulation to the four office holders? This could also be applied for messages from either Hugh or Peter to a wider audience. Hugh agreed that he could send out a weekly email digest of less urgent emails, so that committee members do not get overloaded. Andrew M suggested use of teleconference facility, with Pedals paying. He will investigate costs.

· (b) Emails to Pedals contact (via website) – it was agreed that the first person emails a reply “to all” so that others know that a response has been made. Hugh will put together a list of key contacts – on locality basis for Pedals members and also City council contacts.

The meeting closed at 10:10 pm.

